HONEOYE FALLS-LIMA

Central School District

Dr. Kristin Larsen, Assistant Superintendent for Instruction

Office: (585) 624-7015 Fax: (585) 624-7003

E-mail: kristin.larsen@hflcsd.org



Dear Parent/Guardian,

The Honeoye Falls-Lima Central School District has partnered with Monroe One BOCES to support our families choosing to enroll their child in Homeschooling for the 2024-2025 school year. The BOCES service providers will be working closely with HF-L to review all homeschool documentation and provide families with feedback regarding compliance with the New York State Regulations. For this reason, we recommend that you regularly consult the **Commissioner's Regulations Part 100.10**, which can be found at: www.nysed.gov/curriculum-instruction/10010-home-instruction

What does this mean for you?

- The parent/guardian is responsible for meeting all deadlines for the submission of:
 - o Letter of Intent, IHIP, Quarterly Reports, and Annual Assessment.
- Please continue to send the required documentation to HF-L and send a copy to BOCES.
 - o HF-L Schools: Kristin.Larsen@hflcsd.org
 - o HF-L Schools: Christina.Dorland@hflcsd.org
 - o Monroe One BOCES: <u>homeschool monitoring@boces.monroe.edu</u>
- BOCES will provide you with feedback regarding the documents you submit and compliance with the NYS Regulations Part 100.10.
- After submission, you may receive some additional guidance on your reports.

If you plan to homeschool your child for the 2024-2025 school year, and you have not done so already, please send a **Letter of Intent** to the Honeoye Falls-Lima Central School District and a copy to BOCES **by July 1, 2024.**

IHIP (Individual Home Instruction Plan) forms are due by **August 15, 2024**. Please send a copy to HF-L and to BOCES. You may access IHIP forms at www.monroe.edu. Go to the **Departments** > **Homeschool Monitoring**, and choose the **Honeoye Falls-Lima Parents** link. Please scroll to the bottom to find the appropriate grade level. Alternative formats for IHIP submission are acceptable. However, all families must submit the IHIP Cover Sheet (found on the Monroe One BOCES site), along with an IHIP. Please contact BOCES if you would like hard copies of any forms sent to you.

Your primary contact at HF-L is Kristin Larsen: <u>Kristin.Larsen@hflcsd.org</u> or Honeoye Falls-Lima Central School District, Attention: Kristin Larsen, 20 Church St., Honeoye Falls, NY 14472.

Monroe One BOCES contact email address is Homeschool Monitoring@boces.monroe.edu.

Please do not hesitate to contact the HF-L Central School District or BOCES with any questions or concerns. We look forward to working with your family, and we look forward to a successful homeschool year.

Sincerely,

Kristin Larsen, Ed.D.